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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Kia ora tatou 
 

This week Term 

Two concludes.  

We have 

completed 21 

academic weeks 

of the year, and, for Year 11-13s, 

there are just 15 school weeks left.   

 
So far it has been a year like no 
other.  We have faced disruption in 
almost every area of our lives. 
School has been no different, and 
the pandemic has affected 
curriculum delivery, sport, overseas 
trips, property developments, 
staffing, and student achievement, 
leadership and wellbeing amongst 
other things.   
 
However, it has not been all bad, 
and there have been positive 
aspects that have come out of 
it.  Our staff and students are now 
much more proficient in using 
digital technologies to promote 
learning.  We have been forced to 
relook at some of the things we do 
in school and ask ‘does this really 
matter? Is there a better way of 
doing this?’  And we have 
discovered new things about 
ourselves and our capacities to 
adapt to being told by the 
government to stay at home for six 
weeks that we would not have 
believed we would ever do at the 
start of the year. 
 
It is going to take time for school to 
get totally back to normal.  But I am 
not sure that I do want it to return 
to ‘normal’, and I can’t help 
thinking whether there are things 
we can learn from this experience 
that we can take into the future.   
 
 

Some students thrived during 
lockdown, loved connecting with 
teachers and others online, and did 
better than when they were in class 
at school.  For some, the opposite 
was true.  We found that it was a 
waste of time having a ZOOM class 
meeting at 9.00am, but a couple of 
hours later it was a different story. 
 
I am not sure where this thinking is 
going to take us, but let’s keep at it, 
and not be afraid of change. 
 
In the meantime, our Year 11-13 
students have had to recalibrate to 
achieve their NCEA goals.  The 
government have come to the 
party by giving more time to 
prepare for exams, and giving one 
bonus ‘Learning Recognition’ credit 
for every five credits earned this 
year.  This will help.  But our young 
people are still going to have to 
become more strategic in their goal 
setting and learning this year to 
achieve their targets.   
 
What they must not do is despair 
and think it is all too much.  No 
student who was a realistic 
candidate for NCEA pre-lockdown, 
has any reason to believe that they 
have a less of a chance now.  They 
just need to realign how they can 
get to their goals and focus on the 
means to get them.  This means 
making the most of the next 15 
weeks.  Two of our school values 
are Endeavour and 
Perseverance.  We can do this! 
 
Ngā manaakitanga 
Tony Booker 
Principal 

 
 

 Building an engaged, 
empowered, and flourishing 
learning community that 
knows no limits, and where we 
honour ourselves, each other, 
and the world around us. 

 
 

July 2020 
 

GUEST SPEAKER - AIDAN 
TERPSTRA 

 
 

Aidan Terpstra along with his 
companion Zoe, Mum, Bronwyn 
and Dad, Jim joined us for school 
assembly last week. Aidan and his 
Mum spoke about the journey they 
have all been on and the recovery 
of Aidan over the past four or more 
years. They had a very powerful 
message they shared and words of 
encouragement to never give up 
hope and to persevere through 
anything. A Mufti Day was held this 
week to support Life Flight who 
were there for Aidan when he 
needed them the most. Thank you 
for supporting Aidan with his wish 
to give back to Life Flight.  
 

 
 

IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP  
 Fri 3 July - Term 2 Ends 
Mon 20 July - Term 3 begins 
Wed 22 July - RUGBY Whanganui 
U15’s and FOOTBALL Whanganui 
Sat 22 Aug - Senior Ball MARTON 
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DOORS OPEN MARTON 

 
 

Rangitikei College supported the 
community event Doors Open 
Marton on Saturday to thank all the 
essential workers who worked 
through Lockdown.  
  
Year 13 students, Te Arawa Ratana 
(Head Boy & Kaiarahi), Alyssa 
Morris (Associate Prefect), and Year 
9 student, Toby Haxell, represented 
our college superbly, displaying the 
decorated provided banner, and 
posters that students created 
during Inquiry Quest on 
Wednesday.  
  
Other current and past students 
also marched with us, alongside 
local emergency and military 
personnel, whom we were 
representing in the parade.  
  
It was great chatting with members 
of the Marton Volunteer Fire 
Brigade and learning more about 
their services- did you know that 
the town siren does not sound for 
all callouts? It is only used when 
they are light on staff or require 
two appliances, and I thought they 
were busy just with all the alarm 
callouts we've had recently 
(including one at approximately 
4am Monday morning, this week).  
  
The Fire Brigade volunteers are 
sometimes also required to help 
out in Whanganui- they are busy 
volunteers (not paid) and our 
community is very fortunate to 
have them serving us. We are 
grateful to their workplaces/ 
employers, and the volunteers' 
families who share their special 
people with those of us in our time 
of need. They are truly essential 
workers in all types of situations, at 
all hours of the day. Fire services 

are not just for vegetation, 
structural and vehicle fires, they 
also attend medical emergencies 
and accidents, making them very 
important essential workers in the 
Rangitikei. 
  
Rangitikei College thanks all the 
essential workers who worked 
through Lockdown supporting our 
wonderful community, especially 
emergency, i.e. police, ambulance 
and fire services, and military 
personnel, i.e. staff at Ohakea and 
beyond. 
  
Well done to Emily Rayner and 
Lindsey Robinson on organising 
another great community event. 
You epitomise our school values, 
Respect, Endeavour, Aroha and 
Perseverance, and we have 
enjoyed being part of another 
successful event bringing our 
township together. 
  
Ad Altiora; Mauri Ora. 
Sheree Osgood 
Assistant Principal 
 

 
 

 
 

IQ APICULTURE VISIT TO WAIREKA 
HONEY FARM 

 

A group of 
students visited 
the Waireka 
Honey Farm as 
part of their  

Apiculture study they are doing for 
IQ (Inquiry Quest). 

 
 

They were shown how to remove 
the wax off the honey boards, 
extracting it using a centrifuge. 
 

 
 

They got to taste nearly twenty 
different honey flavours and said 
the chocolate caramel, honey and 
lime and the chocolate and orange 
were their favourites. 
 

 
 

As well they then got to choose 
from eight flavours of ice cream 
and cookies and cream was the 
most popular. 
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Isabella got to try on a Bee Keepers 
suit. The school would love to 
purchase one of these. 
 

 
 

Kate from Waireka Honey Farm 
showed them all around and the 
students really enjoyed the trip. 
Thank you to Mrs Graham and Mrs 
Proctor for organising this and for 
bringing back some Honey and 
sweets for Mr Booker. 
 

GATEWAY HEALTH & 
SAFETY/FIRST AID COURSE 

 
 

 

Our Gateway students have had 
three days of valuable learning that 
will help them in the workforce and 
earn credits at the same time. On 
Tuesday they completed their 
Health and Safety workshop. Then 
a First Aid Course yesterday and 
today, along with some staff. A 
special thank you to Miss Osgood 
and Mrs Proctor for all the planning 
and funding that goes into 
organising these courses which 
allow students the opportunity to 
gain extra qualifications and 
experience. 
 

SENIOR BALL - Ψ5ǊƛǇǇƛƴƎ ƛƴ [ǳȄǳǊȅΩ 
 

The annual 
Rangitikei 

College Ball will 
be held in the 
school hall on 
Saturday 22nd 

August 2020. The theme of the ball 
this year will be ‘Dripping in Luxury’ 
and will be open for any Year 11, 12 
or 13 students of Rangitikei College 
to attend. 
 

It will begin at 8.00pm with doors 
closing for entry at 8.30pm sharp, 
and the night finishing at 11.00 - 
11.30pm. A small deposit can be 
put down on the ticket and then the 
rest can be paid off in increments 
over the course of the next few 
months, the full ticket price must 
be paid before the Ball. Ball tickets 
are now on sale at the front office. 
Ticket sales will cease 
approximately one week before the 
ball. Permission slips can be 
submitted prior to buying the 
tickets but full payment must be 
made before the deadline date. 
 

If you have any questions regarding 
the school ball, please do not 
hesitate to ask/contact us. 
Permission slips can be picked up 
from the office. 
 

 
 

Miss Thompson (Year 13 Dean) and 
Year 13 Ball Committee 

SMEDLEY STATION CADET AND 
TRAINING FARM OPEN DAY 

 
 

We had a great time, despite the 
weather, and enjoyed hearing 
about all the awesome experiences 
that Smedley Station offers to 
students. These include stock work, 
breaking in stock horses, fencing, 
training heading dogs, crop 
rotation, vehicle and mechanical 
maintenance. 
 

Students attend Smedley, for 2 
years and, once training is 
completed, come out with a 
Certificate 3 and 4 in Agriculture. 
 

The Primary Industries Sector is 
continually seeking young people 
that wish to explore a career in 
Agriculture and this was a great 
opportunity for our rangatahi to 
gain some insight into a potential 
career pathway. 
 

Mrs Graham (Careers Advisor & 
Science Teacher) 
 

YEAR 9/10 SEXUALITY EDUCATION 
HEALTH UNIT 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 

In Term 3 your child is participating 
in our Sexuality Education Health 
unit. All Year 9 and 10 classes have 
one term focused on this topic. The 
topics we will be covering in this 
unit will include Male and Female 
Anatomy, Pubertal Changes, 
Contraception, STI’s, the impact of 
media on Sexual Health, Consent, 
Sexuality and Gender, and 
Affirming Diversity. 
 

If for any reason you do not want 
your child to participate in any 
specific part of the unit, or in the 
whole unit altogether, we need you 
to contact the school so we can 
arrange to remove your child from 
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those lessons. These lessons will be 
taking place once a week for the 
next 10 weeks. 
 

If you have any queries regarding 
our Health programme you can 
contact Aletia Thompson at school, 
on 06 327 7024 or  
athompson@rangitikeicollege.school.nz 
 

I am more than happy to go 
through the programme with you if 
you have any concerns, or would 
like to know in more depth what we 
will be covering. We will be 
providing an opportunity for those 
interested in giving feedback to 
help us determine the future of our 
Health programmes within the 
school. Please complete the survey 
to help us prioritise the learning 
you consider most vital and return 
it to go in the draw to win a New 
World Gift card. 
 

Thanks for your continued support. 
Aletia Thompson (H.O.D. of 
Physical Education and Health) 
 

JUNIOR HEALTH CONSULTATION 
SURVEY 

 

Every few years we like to ask 
students, parents, and our wider 
community about what they think 
we should teach in the Health 
curriculum. This is really important 
for us, as we want to know what the 
needs of our school community are 
and if we are meeting these and 
how we can do a better job of 
preparing our learners for the 
world they live in. 
 

If you could give a minute of your 
time to fill this in, either in 
electronic version (link included 
below) or in the paper copy given 
out in Learning Conferences, and 
handing it back into school it would 
be greatly appreciated. All surveys 
submitted by the end of Week 2 
Term 3 (July 31st) go in the draw to 
win a $30 New World voucher. Link 
to electronic survey: 
https://forms.gle/iiNuLErpjrauT7nY7 
 
 

SCHOOL BEANIES 
 

We have school winter beanies 
available from the office for 
$11.00. Eftpos is available. 

 
{ƻƳŜ ƻŦ .wL!bΩ{ C!±h¦wL¢9 
ACTIVITIES during the week 

 
 

Brian loves having stories read to 
him, and often comes for a walk 
with a book in his hand that he 
would like to have read to him. Just 
as important though, is having a 
catch up with Mr Booker in his 
office. 
 

 
 

Brian also loves his weekly visit on 
a Monday, to the RDA (Riding for 
the disabled) in Whanganui. 
 

 
 

WHARE-ITI (Small House) 
PLAYHOUSE 

 

Built with care and dedication by 
our very own Year 12 and 13, Level 
3 Students, who will gain 38 Level 3 
credits towards their NCEA 
qualifications. It is now on Trade 
Me under “Playhouse” and will be 
sold on behalf of the Rangitikei 
College Trust. 

 
 

Two of the builders who have been 
involved in the project- Eseese 
Vaafusuaga and Kaelan Andrews 
  

FORESTRY SCHOLARSHIP 
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